

BWAC Meeting Minutes  
4/19/21

In attendance: Micah Hagan – Chair, Annie Cooper, Seth Cronin, Evan Lawrence, Ramon Matanzo, and Linda Mahns, Staff Representative. Guests: Justin Hoy, Nancy Tessier, Carolyn West

Meeting began at 6:03 pm

**Agenda items and minutes:**

- **Review last month's minutes** – Reviewed the March 15 minutes. Seth Cronin made a motion to approve the 3/15 minutes. Annie Cooper seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
- **New member introduction** – Evan Lawrence gave a short introduction and the committee went around to welcome him to the BWAC.
- **CHIPS event** – Justin Hoy gave an update on the past event that occurred in 2019. BWAC had promised to sponsor in 2020 but the event was canceled due to COVID. Proposed dates are for the weekend of 5/29-5/30 (could be one day or both.) There were questions of Justin for this event and Justin clarified/answered the questions. Micah had stated the RRFB beacons are coming first for fund allocation and then can see what might be available after that. Nancy Tessier gave a bit of information on Outdoor gear exchange will potentially be sponsoring this event as well. BWAC will get back to Justin on possible sponsorship.
- **RRFB funding options** – There's a possible opportunity to potentially pay for 2 beacons for Lincoln St and Pleasant St crossings. Need confirmation from Trustees and is on the agenda for 4/27 Trustees meeting. Seth obtained a quote for 2 beacons. Seth saw that there was a decrease of about \$100 the more beacons that are ordered. Micah was talking about a potential new grant coming around July for funding opportunities and was thinking about seeking to obtain traffic patterns to see what might be needed for bike/walk pedestrian safety.
- **School-based Bike/Walk Safety.** Carolyn West sent an email to Micah as a draft email template. Micah will send an email to Jamie Smith (EWSD Transportation Manager) to see about school participation for educational opportunities on bike/walk safety with the community at large. <https://www.ewsd.org/transportation>.

May 17<sup>th</sup> is set for the next meeting at 6 pm.

Seth motioned to adjourn the meeting. Annie seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.